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Notice to all Bank of Ireland 
Personal and Business Current 
Account customers
We have now completed the automatic replacement of our customers’ Laser and 
Cirrus cards with Visa Debit cards.

For security reasons we could not automatically replace Laser and Cirrus cards in 
certain circumstances, including but not limited to the following:

1.	 Where correspondence has been returned marked “gone away”.
2. 	Where customers advised us not to send them correspondence.
3. 	Customers who we have been unable to contact and who have not used their 

card within the last 12 months. These cards will be cancelled no later than the 
10th December 2012.

If you are a Laser or Cirrus cardholder and have not received a replacement Visa 
Debit card for any reason (including the examples above), please contact your local 
Bank of Ireland branch or call Bank of Ireland 365 on 0818 365 365 and we will be 
happy to assist you.

If you have received a Visa Debit card and have not yet activated it, please 
remember that your existing Laser or Cirrus card will be cancelled 2 months after 
your Visa Debit card has issued.

For more information on Bank of Ireland Visa Debit cards please log on to 
www.bankofireland.com.
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